

AMBASSADOR OF THE FEDERATIVE REPUBLIC OF BRAZIL

Nairobi, 19 September 2019

Dear Members of the Bureau of the Committee of Permanent Representatives,

As you are aware, the 4th United Nations Environment Assembly decided to create a review process of the Committee of Permanent Representatives (UNEP/EA.4/2, paragraphs 9 to 12). Specifically, it decided that "it will be co-chaired by two members of the Committee of Permanent Representatives, one from a developing country and one from a developed country".

In light of the above and following consultations with the Presidency of UNEA-5 and the delegations of Canada and Malawi, I take this opportunity to present to the Bureau of the CPR the nomination of the Deputy Permanent Representative of Canada, Mr. Marcus Davies, and of the Deputy Permanent Representative of Malawi, Mr. Mapopa C. Kaunda, to act as co-facilitators of the review process. I am grateful for their availability and disposition to lead a transparent, inclusive and constructive process.

Should there be no objections from the CPR Bureau by 5pm of tomorrow, 20 September 2019, the Secretariat is hereby requested to inform the broader membership of the Committee of Permanent Representatives of the nominations.

Fernando Estellita Lins de Salvo Coimbra

Ambassador and Permanent Representative of Brazil to UNEP Chair of the Committee of Permanent Representatives

Members of the Bureau of the Committee of Permanent Representatives